
CITY OF HOLLYWOOD, FLORIDA 

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

 
 
 

DATE:  April 28, 2020     FILE:  CC-2020-27 
 

TO:  Dr. Wazir Ishmael, City Manager 
 

VIA:  Adam Reichbach, Assistant City Manager 
for Finance and Administration 

  

FROM: Patricia A. Cerny, City Clerk 
 

SUBJECT: Changes for 2nd Reading of PO-2020-06 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 

ISSUE: 
 
Changes for 2nd Reading of PO-2020-06, Revisions to Emerald Hills Safety 
Enhancement District Ordinance 
 
 

EXPLANATION: 
 
The Office of the City Clerk presented at the April 22, 2020 Commission meeting first 
reading of PO-2020-06 Emerald Hills Safety Enhancement District Ordinance to delete 
Section 13 so the district shall not automatically cease to exist.  The City Commission 
voted on changes to the ordinance.  Those changes are: 
 
That Section 9 of Ordinance No. O-2017-13 is amended to include the follow language: 
 

In addition, the District will prepare and submit to the City Commission for 
review an annual report on or about February 1 of each year, commencing 
in 2021. 

 
That Section 13 of Ordinance No. O-2017-13 is changed to read as follows: 
 

Sunset Provision.  This Ordinance, as amended, shall automatically sunset 
on August 30, 2027 three (3) years from the effective date hereof, unless 
otherwise extended.   

 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Recommended changes to the ordinance. 


